
  
 

 

Kurnell Update – 1 May 2022 

Over the weekend of 30 April and 1 May no excavation works will occur along Captain Cook Drive.  
This is to ensure community sport at Marton Park – Kurnell Stingrays – can occur with minimal disruption to  
traffic and to ensure parking space is available. Works over the weekend will be limited to the maintenance 
of fresh grass areas and the continued monitoring of wetlands with booms replaced as required.  
Please call our community line with any questions or concerns. 
 
Sunday – As the day progressed traffic increased. Parking remained available along Captain Cook Drive. 

Paths and access areas clear, no impact on foot traffic. 

 

Remediation 

Zone  

Location description Work completed   

1 Area north of Torres 

St/Captain Cook Drive 

roundabout 

Watering of newly installed grass. 

Barricades in the area are secure and pedestrian 

access clear. 

2 Impacted area near horse 

arena 

Remediation complete. Watering of newly installed 

grass. 

3 West Area southwest of Torres St / 

Captain Cook Drive 

roundabout 

Remediated and covered with turf. Await validation 

resampling results. 

Watering of newly installed grass. 

3 East Area southeast of Torres St / 

Captain Cook Drive 

roundabout 

Barricades in the area are secure and pedestrian 

access clear. 

Watering of newly installed grass. 

4 East East side of Captain Cook 

Drive between Bridges and 

Torres Streets 

Barricades in the area are secure and pedestrian 

access clear. Including traffic/pedestrian control 

personnel. 

Watering of newly installed grass. 

4 West West side of Captain Cook 

Drive between Bridges and 

Torres Streets 

No additional action over the weekend 

Barricades in the area are secure and pedestrian 

access clear. 

5 Area behind Girl Guides Hall Barricades in the area are secure and pedestrian 

access clear. 

Watering of newly installed grass. 

6 Western side of Captain Cook 

Drive south of Bridges Street 

Barricades in the area are secure and pedestrian 

access clear. 

Watering of newly installed grass. 

7 Area in front of Rec Club and 

southern side of Solander 

Street 

Works have not yet commenced in this area. 

8 Impacted private property No additional action over the weekend  
Clean-up 

Waterways  Cleaning up in waterways is continuing:  
Other 

updates 

See https://www.ampol.com.au/about-ampol/news-and-media/kurnell-update - for further 

updates 

Contact 

Ampol 

Kurnell site office 1800 802 385 

ampolfeedback@ampol.com.au  
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